

# Chet F. Harritt STEAM School

### Cheetah STEAM Newsletter 10.02.20

Good Evening Chet F. Harritt Families. This is Mrs. Hicks with some important announcements.

#### Welcome Back!

Over the last few weeks, the campus has come alive again. We have enjoyed welcoming our new and returning cheetahs back to campus. It has been so good to see your smiling eyes above your face masks! As we restart on-campus learning for the fall, I wanted to take a moment to issue some important reminders and to wish everyone a healthy and smooth start to our in-person learning.

#### **Student Arrival and Dismissal**

If you are dropping off or picking up your student in our parking lot, please remember to drive slowly and with caution for the safety of all of our students. We also want to remind all families that you are not allowed to park or wait in the red zones. That space must be open at all times in the event of an emergency.

We would like to remind our parents that we do have an additional gate open this year for arrival and dismissal. Our Mesa Road gate can be found near the lower baseball field near the mobile home park. This is a great option for families that have older students. Students are monitored by a staff member and there is plenty of parking available for families.

#### **Meeting with Staff**

All of our Chet Staff are incredibly grateful to see their students and families back on campus. We do ask that parents and guardians wear a mask and abide by social distancing guidelines when approaching one of our staff members.

#### **PTA – Halloween Committee**

Halloween is just around the corner and the PTA will be hosting a Halloween event. This year we will be doing a Halloween drive thru candy give away. We are currently looking for people to volunteer to be part of the Halloween Committee. Duties typically are creating and executing ideas and assisting the chair person. If this sounds like something you would be interested in please find our post on our Chet F Harritt PTA Facebook or email the <a href="mailto:cfhptahelp@gmail.com">cfhptahelp@gmail.com</a> to sign up. We hope to have our first meeting the week of October 5th.

## **Optional iPad Insurance**

The cost to participate in the 2020-2021 School Year Optional iPad Insurance program is \$25. The optional device insurance may be purchased through the end of October 2020. Payment can be made from the "Optional iPad Insurance Payment Link" on every school's website (under Announcements). Payment can only be made online.

http://www.santeesd.net/Page/12944

#### **Teen Center**

The Teen Center (in Big Rock Park) is open on Monday-Thursday from 2:00-6:00 PM. It is open to students in Grades 6-12. For more information, please see the attached flyer in the call-out.

Have a great evening!